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IN THE NEWS

 Please Take an Unbiased Look!
There are a couple of homes in the association, which, after undergoing some expensive remodeling, have neglected the front yards of the homes. There are other yards that look like they are on life support.  Please take a look at the front of your house and imagine that it was for sale. In your unbiased opinion, would your house draw a top dollar selling price? Dirt, dead lawns, and weeds not only take away from the value of your home, but it also takes away from the value of your neighbor’s homes. There are several things that a homeowner can do and still conserve water.  Planting drought tolerant plants, flowers, and bushes can greatly improve the ‘curbside appeal’ of your home and neighborhood. A little paint and perhaps some new stucco will finish off the appearance of your home.
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
There is a monthly Neighborhood Watch meeting on the third Tuesday of the month at the field office of Wendy Greuel in Sunland. At 7:00PM. Senior Lead Officer Larry Martinez will give out the latest crime statistics by area and answer any questions that you may have. It is a very interesting meeting in that it brings together people from Sunland-Tujunga, Lake View Terrace, Pacoima, and Shadow Hills and highlights the problems in each of those areas. We were given a special phone number for all non-emergency (911) calls. The number connects directly with LAPD dispatch and can be used if you are witnessing a crime or an event that needs police attention immediately. Do not call this number if you are reporting something that already took place. The number is 818-734-2223.
HOME IMPROVEMENTS

Question: If you are going to repaint your house the same color, then no approval is needed from the Architectural Committee. However, if you are going to change the color, please fill out a form and give it to any board member or mail it to Westcom Management Company. The forms can be downloaded from our website or obtained from any board member.
BLUE BARREL DIVERS
There have been a number of people walking thru the Estates on Monday mornings picking through the blue barrels and taking the plastic, aluminum, etc that they can easily recycle. This is an illegal activity. If you see them in the act, Officer Martinez has told us to tell them to leave and then announce you are calling the LAPD. If you can get a license number for the report this is encouraged. By not doing anything you encourage more ‘visitors’ into our area who would otherwise not be in the Estates.
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

We are now into the sixth month of 2009. There are still a few houses that have their holiday lights hanging on the front of the house. We are asking each offending homeowner to take down the lights by July 1, 2009. After the July 4th holiday, the board will convene to discuss written warnings, fines, and penalties for homes who have not complied. Thank you for your understanding in advance.

VACANT HOMES

If you see a home that is vacant as a result of these tough economic times, please let any board member know. It is imperative that we are aware in order to make sure that no transients move in. In addition, we would like to make sure, if at all possible, that the appearance of the house looks like someone is living there.

OPERATION OF BUSINESS IN YOUR HOME

Article V, USE RESTRICTIONS, Section 5 of the CC&R’s strictly forbids the operation of any commercial business out of your home. Every homeowner has agreed to these Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions when they bought a home in the Shadow Hills Estates. Keep in mind that the Board of Directors has the obligation to maintain the quiet ambiance of our residential neighborhood without the additional traffic of employees and delivery trucks.
NEW WEBSITE FOR SHADOW HILLS ESTATES

Check out our new website which makes available all kinds of interesting information that you can read at the touch of a button. Although we don’t print and distribute a hard copy of our newsletter very often, the most recent issue as well as other pertinent information are always posted on the web as well as any minutes of our last meeting.

www.shadowhillsestates.org
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